

From: Marmion, Steve <Steve.Marmion@wanneroo.wa.gov.au>

Sent: Monday, 15 May 2023 3:18 PM

To: Electoral Boundaries Review Mailbox

Subject: Public Comment on Suggestions

[External Email] This email was sent from outside the organisation. Be cautious, particularly with links and attachments.

SPAM emails must be reported to the Helpdesk.

Good afternoon,

Please note that the below is the City of Wanneroo's interim response to the suggestions received by the WA Electoral Commission pending approval by Council. This is likely to occur at the 13 June Ordinary Council Meeting.

The City of Wanneroo has reviewed the 35 submissions received by the Electoral Boundary Commissioners available on its website. Of those reviewed the City identified 4 that relate to the City of Wanneroo and the below comments are submitted for consideration.

For context, it should be noted that the City of Wanneroo's overarching position regarding electorate boundaries is that wherever possible, they reflect the Local Government boundaries. This ensures that residents are engaged in the planning processes required of Local Government and that communities of interest are retained and aligned around community infrastructure such as transport corridors, schools, health services and retail centres.

Submission: Dr Mulcair.

This submission suggests the following changes:

- 1. Burns Beach becomes known as Mindarie electorate; and
- 2. Alexander Heights is moved to a new electorate called "Ellenbrook"

City of Wanneroo Response:

- The City would support the renaming of Burns Beach to Mindarie if recommended by the Commission.
- 2. The City has many interests in the suburb of Alexander Heights and would not support the suburb being included in a new eastern electorate.

Submission: The Nationals WA

This submission suggests that the Butler and Wanneroo electorates to be configured east-west not north-south.

Given the coastal nature of the City and that all major transport routes are north-south the City would not support this suggestion. In the future as East Wanneroo develops and grows a new eastern boundary may well be required.

Submission: WA Labor

The proposal in this submission that the area of Two Rocks be moved into the Moore electorate. The City is not supportive of this proposal for the following reasons:

- The Two Rocks community is included in all City and State Government planning frameworks within the boundaries of City of Wanneroo;
- Substantial investment has been made in the development of the Two Rocks Marina area with a view to job creation and enhanced liveability for current and future residents; and

 Two Rocks forms a significant part of the catchment for the future Yanchep Strategic Metropolitan Centre.

Submission: L Comer

This submission suggests suburb movements within the electorates within the City of Wanneroo. These suggestions do not fundamentally impact on the City's position that electorate boundaries need to align where possible to Local Government boundaries. The City would support any recommendations by the Commission to move suburbs within electorates within the City's LGA boundary where it makes sense.

Regards,



Steve Marmion

Manager Advocacy & Economic Development Advocacy & Economic Development



Steve.Marmion@wanneroo.wa.gov.au

Locked Bag 1, Wanneroo WA 6946

wanneroo.wa.gov.au



We wish to acknowledge the Traditional Custodians of the land we are working on, the Whadjuk people. We would like to pay respect to the Elders of the future, who have walked and cared for the land and we acknowledge and respect their continuing culture and the contributions made to the life of this Cit

City of Wanneroo Disclaimer. The material transmitted in this e-mail may contain confidential and/or privileged material and is intended only for the addressee. If you sender and destroy any copies of the material immediately. We believe this e-mail to be free of viruses but recommend that you confirm this before opening any attack.